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FROM THE PASTOR          15 November 2020 
 
 This week’s Gospel speaks of how Jesus’ disciples are to 
conduct themselves as they await the Kingdom of Heaven. Jesus’ 
parable talks about Christian discipleship using economic metaphors. 
Before he leaves on a journey, the master entrusts to his servants a 
different number of talents, giving to each according to their abilities. 
A talent is a coin of great value. 
 

 Upon the master’s return, he finds that the first and second 
servants have doubled their money, and both are rewarded. The third 
servant, however, has only preserved what was given to him because 
he was afraid to lose the money. He has risked nothing; he did not 
even deposit the money in a bank to earn interest. This servant is 
punished by the master, and his talent is given to the one who brought 
the greatest return. 

 
This parable teaches that God’s judgment will be based on the 

service we render to God and to one another in accordance with the 
gifts that God has given to us. Our gifts, or talents, are given to us for 
the service of others. If we fail to use these gifts, God’s judgment on 
us will be severe. On the other hand, if we make use of these gifts in 
service to the Kingdom of Heaven, we will be rewarded and entrusted 
with even more responsibilities. 

 
 This Gospel reminds us that Christian spirituality is not 
passive or inactive. Our life of prayer helps us to discern the gifts that 
have been given to us by God. This prayer and discernment ought to 
lead us to use our gifts in the service of God and our neighbor.  
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10:30 am Sunday at St. Joseph 
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  8:30 am Friday at St. Hyacinth 
  3:00 pm on Saturday at St. Hyacinth 
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  8:00 am on Sunday at St. Patrick 
Faith Formation Office 
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90 Melrose Avenue   315-252-7111 
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Liturgy for the 33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Introductory Rite 

Entrance Antiphon: The Lord said: I think thoughts of peace and not 
of affliction.  You will call upon me, and I will answer you, and I will 
lead back your captives from every place.                              

Liturgy of the Word 
Proverbs 31:10-31 Better  than pear ls is the woman  
       who puts her trust in God. 
Responsorial Psalm 128 Blessed are those who fear the Lord. 
1 Thessalonians 5:1-6 Children of the light have nothing to fear   
       from the darkness of the last days. 
Matthew 25:14-30 Those who are faithful in small ways  

will share the master’s joy. 
Liturgy of the Eucharist 

Offertory Antiphon: Out of the depths I cry to you, 
      O Lord; Lord, hear my voice! 
Communion Antiphon: To be near God is my happiness, 
      to place my hope in God the Lord. 

 

Lectors for  Nov 21/22: 5:30 pm J . Bouley; 7:00 am C. Manning; 10:45 am E. Fenzl. 
EMHC for  Nov 21/22: 5:30 pm J . Romano; 7:00 am D. Fedigan: 10:45 am M. Haberlau & R. Eckett. 
Prayer Line is active for  those requesting prayers.  Call Mar lene Jacobs at 315-252-3603. 
Attendance 5:30 pm 77; 7:00 am 92; 10:45 am 122. 

 

St. Mary’s  
Website 

St. Mary’s Church 
15 Clark Street 

Auburn 

St. Mary’s 
YouTube 
Channel 

EVENTS THIS WEEK & BEYOND 
  

Saturday, November 14 
  3:00 to 6:00 pm Drive-Thru Italian Dinner 
   at St. Francis 
Sunday, November 15 
  7:00 pm Rosary at St. Francis  
  7:00 pm AA Meeting at St. Mary’s 
Monday, November 16 
  1:30 pm Study of the Mass at St. Mary’s 
  2:00 pm Communion Service    
   at Evergreen Heights 
Wednesday, November 18 
  2:00 pm Grief/Share at St. Mary’s 
  6:00 pm Hibernians Memorial Mass  
   at St. Mary’s 
Monday, November 23 
  3:00 pm Communion Service    
   at Westminster Manor 
Wednesday, November 25 
  5:30 pm on Thanksgiving Day Mass  
   at Holy Family 
Thursday, November 26 
  7:00 am Thanksgiving Day Mass  
   at St. Mary’s 
  9:00 am Thanksgiving Day Mass   
   at St. Hyacinth 
  9:00 am Thanksgiving Day Mass  
   at St. Alphonsus 
Sunday, November 29 
Advent begins 

     Mass Times          Trustees      Pastoral Council 
     Saturday -   5:30 pm        Bill Jacobs      Penny Goodsell 
     Sunday -   7:30 am, 10:45 am     Sheila Giangreco 
     Sunday-Friday –   7:00 am          Finance Council 
                 Jim Hanley 

      Saint Mary’s Parish 
 
    www.stmaryauburn.org          astmarys@dor.org 

 

CATHOLIC 
MINISTRIES  

APPEL 
UPDATE 

 
St. Mary’s: 134 parishioners have pledge $24,644.00  
     or 35% toward goal of $70,717.00 
 
Ss Mary & Martha: 103 parishioners have pledge $15,160.00  
     or 45% toward goal of $33,547.00 
 
Our Lady of the Snow: 40 parishioners have pledge $5,236.00  
     or 26% toward goal of $20.277.00   

THANKSGIVING DAY MASS will be in four  Auburn churches 
this year due to Covid-19 and the limited capacity allowed in church: 
at Holy Family Church on Wednesday evening (Nov. 25) at 5:30 pm 
and on Thursday, Thanksgiving Day (Nov. 26) at 7:00 am at St. 
Mary’s Church, and at 9:00 am at St. Hyacinth Church and at 9:00 am 
at St. Alphonsus Church.  There will be no Mass on Friday (Nov 27) 
at St. Mary’s or St. Hyacinth. 

 
 
 
 

Sunday Collection for November 1st 
 

St. Mary’s - $9,820.00 
 

Ss. Mary & Martha – $4,282.00 
 

Our Lady of the Snow - $1,875.00 



                                

Lectors for  Nov 22: 8:30 am Kathy Bratt; 10:30 am Tom Daly. 
Attendance 8:30 am 66; 10:30 am 55. 

 

Lectors for  Nov 21/22: 4:00 pm Peter  Sikora, J r .; 8:45 am Debbie Wayne. 
EMHC for  Nov 21/22 4:00 pm Felix Mucedola & David Wawro; 8:45 am Doug Wayne. 
Attendance 4:00 pm 140; 8:45 am 96. 

St. Hyacinth Church 
63 Pulaski Street 

Auburn 

St. Francis Church 
303 Clark Street 

Auburn 

St. Joseph Church 
8831 S. Seneca St. 

Weedsport 

St. Patrick Church 
2576 E. Mechanic St. 

Cato 

Mass Times         Trustees    Pastoral Council 
Saturday - 4:00 pm at St. Hyacinth    Paul Vitale   Kathy Streeter 
Sunday - 8:45 am at St. Francis     Sue Gatto 
Mon & Fri - 9:00 am at St. Hyacinth       Finance Council 
Tues & Thu - 9:00 am at St. Francis       James Biernet 

Mass Times         Trustees    Pastoral Council 
Sunday -   8:30 am at St. Patrick     Tom Daly    Diane Case 
               10:30 am at St. Joseph     Judy Ward  
Wednesday - 9:00 am at St. Patrick       Finance Council 
               Ed O’Neil 

 Saint Mary & Martha Parish 
 

 www.marymarthauburn.org         maryandmartha@dor.org 

Our Lady of the Snow Parish 
 

www.ourladyofthesnow.org          wstjosep@dor.org 

St. Mary & 
Martha  
Website 

Our Lady of 
the Snow 
Website 

PIEROGIS & KAPUSTA ORDERS 
will be taken 
on .Thursday, No-
vember 19th from 
7:00 am to 12:00 
noon; call 315-252-
9547.  Cost is $10.00 

per dozen.  Pick up is on Friday, No-
vember 20th from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 
at St. Hyacinth Center (old school).  

HOMEMADE ITALIAN FOOD DRIVE-THRU 
prepared by Bob Bruno, Mike Villano, volunteers, & 
the Sacred Heart Society, is available at St. Francis of 
Assisi Church this Saturday, November 14 from 3 to 6 
pm or until sold out.  Meals are $15.  

FALL-WINTER MASS SCHEDULE, even as daylight savings time 
ends, will remain as is for all our five churches, so as not to cause any 
more confusion and disruption at this time. The 5:30 pm Mass at St. 
Mary’s is broadcast on TV on Sunday morning at 10:00 am. 

 

 

WHEN PLACING 
YOUR CHRISTMAS 
WREATH ORDER, please 
include your payment along 
with this order form in an enve-
lope.  Return order form and 
payment in the collection basket 
or mail to Our Lady of the Snow 
Parish, c/o 15 Clark Street,  
Auburn, NY 13021 



 Our Lord's Prayer begins "Our Father who art in 
heaven" before we pray any of seven petitions. We 
must not consider these opening words as an initial 
greeting but rather as a deep and profound reality made 
possible by the death and resurrection of Christ. These 
words initially prayed by us should make us mindful "of 
our unique dignity as sons and daughters of God". It 
should also remind us of the heavenly promise of Christ 
upon which all our hope stands. The Catechism tells us 
that "praying to our Father should develop in us the will 
to become like him and foster in us a humble and trust-
ing heart" before we ever reach the petitions. Take time 
this week to reflect on this reality of our filial relation-
ship with a loving God and to begin studying the sec-
tion (Part 4 Section 2) of Catechism of the Catholic 
Church dedicated to The Lord's Prayer.  
 

       ~ Dcn. Dennis Donahue 

This is a FREE, family-friendly way to watch whole-
some, entertaining content?  Go to  https://formed.org/ 
for amazing, streaming content: movies, cartoons, 
books, classes, and more!  Use parish code:  HYWDPM 
for FREE "Catholic Netflix". 
 
 
BL. SOLANUS CASEY 
DOORWAY MINISTRY 
In person advisement and short 
term counseling with Deacon 
Dennis on matters personal, spir-
itual and psychological. In per-
son at the office in Ss. Mary and 
Martha Office Building (St Francis Rectory). Tele-
counseling option also continues during this time of un-
certainty in our lives. Both options are by appointment 
only for the foreseeable future. Call or text Dcn. Dennis 
at 315-406-1538 to schedule an appointment. (Note:  
Dcn. Dennis is a NYS Licensed Counselor) 

Growing in Faith 
 
 

Deacon’s   Corner 

The past seven weeks we looked at the Gifts of 
the Holy Spirit. These divine gifts help us go beyond 
our natural aptitudes and gives the opportunity to be 
God’s instrument in the world. We will know that we 
are living the Gifts of the Holy Spirit by the fruits we 
produce. Jesus told his disciples, “By their fruits you 
shall know them.” The Catechism defines this fruit as 
“perfections in us as the first fruits of eternal 
glory” (CCC 1832). The fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, 
peace, patience, kindness, generosity, faithfulness, 
gentleness, self-control (Gal 5:22-23).  Let us pray that 
we will produce good fruit! God bless you!  

     ~ Mr. Carlo Stebbings 
 

Faith in the Family 
Two beautiful traditions for the Season of Advent are 
the Advent Calendar and the Jesse Tree. Advent 
Calendars are fun and interactive, and they come in 

many different styles and price ranges. The Jesse Tree 
journeys through advent by focusing on salvation 
history. The book Unwrapping the Greatest Gift by Ann 
Voskamp is my favorite Jesse Tree book! “Each day’s 
story has its very own ornament, one for each day of 
Advent — all unwrapping a bit more of a story that’s 
far better than the greatest fairy tale you’ve ever read —
- because this story is all true. So come Christmas day 
— your kids, and your Christmas tree with all 25 
ornaments, will be telling the full love story of Jesus’ 
coming, right from the very beginning!”     
       ~ Mr. Carlo Stebbings 
 

Question of the Week 
Answer from last week’s question: Can we know the 
existence of God by our reason? Yes 
Question: What happens to us when we celebrate the 
liturgy? 

· We are drawn into the love of God 

· We are healed 

· We are transformed 

· All of the above       

 

Faith   Forma!on   Corner 
LIFELONG  AND  ONGOING 

Open 
Door 

Ministry 

Psychology says, “Let go.” Spirituality says, “Wake up.” In both cases there is a withdrawal from the busyness of 
daily life (our dream state) and a waking up to the subconscious and spiritual depths of ourselves. 
                ~ Alfred Mcbride, O. Praem., The Priest 



MEMORIAL CANDLES  
Offering is $10 for an 8-day candle 

Call the parish office to reserve a candle 
 

St. Mary’s Church 
Tabernacle Candles 

in memory of Thomas Aubin 
by wife Dawn 

and 
in memory of “B.J.” Burns 

by husband 
 

St. Francis of Assisi Church 
Blessed Mother Candle 
in memory of Tom Leone 

by Paulo & Anna Saltarello 
 

St. Hyacinth Church 
Tabernacle Candle 

in memory of Jane Fronczek 
by daughter Marie 

 

Blessed Mother Candle 
in memory of Rose Braclawicz 

by Melanie & Greg 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYER 

 
Recently Deceased 

StM—Jeanne Russell Conover 
OLOS—Joel Michael Coon 
OLOS—Richard J. Martens  

SCHEDULE OF MASSES & CONFESSION 
Saturday, November 14  
  4:00 pm StH Ted Wawrzaszek & Grandson Todd by Family 
    Melanie Bielowicz,  
    Stanley & Josephine Bielowicz,  
    Frank & Alice fritz,  
    Deceased Members of the Bielowicz, Fritz,  
    and Mazzeo Families  
     by John, Nichole, Brett & Josephine 
    Margaret & Louis Tomasso  
     by Margie & Bernie Tomasso 
    Eileen Lueney by Michele Celso 
  5:30 pm StM Carl Colavecchio by Family 
33rd Sunday, November 15  
  7:00 am StM Thomas Aubin by Wife Dawn 
  8:30 am StP  Bob Roth by Vickie Roth 
  8:45 am StF  Patricia Mae Ryeman by Dan Daum & Family 
10:30 am StJ  People of Our Lady of Snow Parish 
10:45 am StM Daniel Sr & Elizabeth Scanlon by Family 
Monday, November 16 ~ St. Margaret of Scotland  
  7:00 am StM Richard Sharpe by Sharon Sharpe 
  9:00 am StH Francis Bennett by Barbara Cole 
Tuesday, November 17 ~ St. Elizabeth of Hungary  
  7:00 am StM M/M Frank J. Meyer & Frank C. Meyer 
  9:00 am StF  Melinda Gleason by Mary Rose Kott 
Wednesday, November 18 ~ Dedication of the Basilicas of  
        Ss. Peter and Paul 
  7:00 am StM Intention of Participants 
  8:30 am StP  Confessions 
  9:00 am StP  Intention of Participants 
Thursday, November 19  
  7:00 am StM Intentions of Abel Family by Friend 
  9:00 am StF  Maria Hyland by Marty Delaney & Kim Ford 
Friday, November 20  
  7:00 am StM Intention of Participants 
  8:30 am StH  Confessions 
  9:00 am StH Peggy Adams by Pierce Family 
Saturday, November 21  
  3:00 pm StH Confessions 
  4:00 pm StH  Abate & Zawitkowski, Jackowska,  
     Zadlo Families by Family 
  4:00 pm StM  Confessions 
  5:30 pm StM Alfonse & Josephine Giannone by Family 
34th Sunday, November 22  
Ez 34:1-12, 15-17; 1 Cor 15:20-26, 28; Mt 25:31-46   
  7:00 am StM Cecilia Bobbett by Carl 
  8:30 am StP  Karen Blake by Wm. Schmitt Family 
  8:45 am StF  Philomena Trapani by John & Family 
    Frank Szaba by Family 
10:30 am StJ  Deceased members of the Siracusa Family 
10:45 am StM People of St. Mary’s Parish 

StM - St. Mary’s     StF - St. Francis     StH - St. Hyacinth      
StJ - St. Joseph     StP - St. Patrick 

Liturgy Schedule 

The Wisdom of God . . . comes forth, reaching from 
"end to end mightily." She wills to be also the unseen 
pivot of all nature, the center and significance of all the 
light that is in all and for all. That which is poorest and 
humblest, that which is most hidden in all things is nev-
ertheless most obvious in them, and quite manifest, for 
it is their own self that stands before us, naked and 
without care.     
     ~ Thomas Merton, Hagia Sophia 

Memorial Candles 

NOT ALWAYS NICE: Working in my dad’s gro-
cery store as a teen, I was taught that the customer is 
always right and to smile at them no matter what. One 
day as I was at the cash register, a stranger asked me 
for change for a $20 bill and then a ten and then a five. 
I was responding with my dazzling smile when my 
brother slammed the register drawer shut. Then he told 
the customer to get out of the store right away. I was 
dumbfounded. My brother explained that it was a scam 
and that the register at the end of the day would be at 
least $20 short. He was right. 

The next time someone tried it on me, my smile 
vanished as I told him to leave before my brothers and 
I called the police.  There are times to be nice and 
times to be not so nice. The parable of the talents re-
minds us how “nice” God has been to bless us with so 
much. But with those gifts comes an important respon-
sibility: to use them and share them in a way that they 
are not squandered.     ~ Fr. Dominic Grasso 



Items of Interest 
Q:  I am very 
interested in 
theology and 
the church after 
taking a course 
in college. What kinds of careers 
are available besides religious life 
or a teacher? 
 

A:  Church-related careers are 
many and varied, requiring a wide 
range of abilities, skills, and back-
grounds. Organizations, depart-
ments within dioceses, schools, so-
cial programs, Catholic newspapers 
and publishing, youth organiza-
tions, health care, counseling, reli-
gious supplies, liturgical ministries, 
advertising, fundraising, develop-
ment, and financial services all 
need to be staffed, developed, and 
administered. Religion has an im-
pact on all our lives, even non-
believers, because of the social out-
reach of the community of faith. In 
many ways, the message of the 
Gospel is uniquely proclaimed in 
word and deed by the work we do. 
Our choice of employment is im-
portant and it makes a difference in 
who we are and who we become. It 
should then be guided by more than 
just the bottom line. 
 Working for the church com-
munity, in any capacity, is a clear 
expression of the connection be-
tween work and faith. Our work 
allows us to share in God's creative 
power. We renew ourselves and our 
world as we work. We are all called 
to build up the kingdom no matter 
where we may find ourselves. 
When our work and faith support 
each other, it is a special blessing. 

OFFERTORY COUNTERS are needed for St. Mary’s Church, Saints 
Mary & Martha Parish, and Our Lady of the Snow Parish. 
Money is counted on Monday mornings at the Regional Fi-
nance Office at Sacred Heart Church on Melrose Road.  We 
would like to have four teams per parish, so you only have to 

count once a month.  If you can help, call Shawn at 315-252-7111. 

PASTORAL PLANNING UPDATE  
 
 With the diminishing number of parishioners in Auburn and Northern 
Cayuga along with the consequent decline in financial support and in light 
of Covid-19 pandemic, Bishop Matano asked Fr. Lioi and Fr. Gathenya in 
June 2020 to take on the task of  a) focusing on ministerial needs and ap-
propriate staffing of our parishes, b) addressing the significant amount of 
unused and underused parish property and reducing the costly footprint, 
and c) strengthening our Catholic community into the future through in-
tentional stewardship of its times, talent and treasure. To that end, Fr. Lioi 
and Fr. Gathenya met in July 2020 to work on a tentative process for ac-
complishing this task. 
 
 A meeting of all the Parish Pastoral Councils took place on August 4, 
2020 to acquaint Council members with the changing demographics, di-
minishing Mass attendance, financial restraints and unused buildings. Fr. 
Lioi & Fr. Gathenya also were holding Zoom meetings with diocesan offi-
cials.   
 
 In September, Fr. Gathenya and Fr. Lioi met together to choose repre-
sentatives from each church to serve as a planning group: from St. Mary’s 
Penny Goodsell & Ed Fenzl; from St. Francis of Assisi John Camardo & 
Paulo Saltarello; from St. Hyacinth Dan Szozda & Jim Malinowski: from 
St. Patrick, Cato  Joan McCadden; from St. Joseph, Weedspor t J im 
Scanlon; from Holy Family Deacon John Tomandl & Timothy Kelly; from 
St. Alphonsus Nancy Camardo & Michael Keegan; from Sacred 
Heart Paul Ringwood & Frank DeOrio; from St. Ann’s Janet Zane & 
Charlie Greene. Mr. Dan Fessenden was asked by the pastors to chair this 
group.   
 
 These parish representatives met with Dan Fessenden on October 28, 
2020. Each person was given the opportunity to share his/her thoughts on 
what would be best for Auburn and Northern Cayuga.  From among that 
Group, Mr. Fessenden has chosen five individuals to work with him and 
come up with realistic scenarios. The five individuals making up the small 
working committee are Ed Fenzl, Joan McCadden, Nancy Camardo, Frank 
DeOrio, and Janet Zane. 
 
 This committee will meet by zoom in November and December to 
come up with realistic scenarios. The results of this small committee will 
be shared with the large group for their comments sometime in January 
2021. When consensus is reached, a meeting will take place with the Pas-
toral/Finance Councils of each parish or perhaps a “town-hall” meeting of 
parishioners from all the parishes could take place. However, this latter 
option may not be practical given the covid-19 pandemic.  The Diocese 
hopes to have a recommendation in February 2021. 

 
Please pray to the Holy Spirit for guidance in this whole endeavor! 

The times we find ourselves having 
to wait on others may be the perfect 
opportunities to train ourselves to 
wait on the Lord.   
  ~ Joni Eareckson Tada,  
     disabled artist and writer 
 
Fear only two: God, and the man 
who has no fear of God. 
—Hasidic proverb 



Items of Interest 
WHAT’S IN YOUR HEART 
 

Trusting God comes easy for those  
who do it often and prepares them  
for the most difficult times. 
 

· How able am I to trust God and follow the di-
vine commands set before me? 

· What are the outcomes when I try to control or 
manipulate a situation? What can I do to be 
more trusting that all shall be well without my 
interference? 

· What are my greatest fears? Do I have the cour-
age or desire to let God help me through them? 

WITH COVID-19 CASES on the r ise 
in Cayuga County and throughout the 
country, it is more important than ever 
that we wear face covering and observe 
social distancing while in the pews in 
church and in the front vestibule.  If 
young people and some older folk don’t want to wear a 
mask, it would be best that they remain at home, rather 
than risking infecting others or themselves.  These are 
difficult times for all of us; consideration for the well-
being of others is part of our Christian heritage! 

Even to the birds was it said, “Be fruitful and multi-
ply.” Do you wish to hold as a great blessing what was 
given to birds? Who can be ignorant, that it was given 
indeed by the voice of God? But use these goods, if 
you receive them; and rather think how you may nour-
ish those who have been born, that others may be born. 
        ~ Saint Augustine 

              St. Albert the Great Academy  
at 134 Washington Street is open for in-person instruction 
five days a week.  Enrolling students will continue through-
out the 2020-2021 academic year in grades pre-K to 5.  
For more information please call 315-283-0555.  
 

     Tyburn Academy of Mary Immaculate  
at 17 Clymer Street is open for in-person instruction five 
days a week.  Enrolling students will continue throughout 
the 2020-2021 academic year in grades 6 to 12.  For more 
information please call 315-252-2937. 
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